
The C. Morrison Schroeder Memorial Lectureship 
 

C. Morrison Schroeder was born on July 11th, 1908 in Dixon, 
Illinois. Shortly after, his family moved to Racine, Wisconsin where 
he graduated from Racine High School in 1926. He attended the 
University of Wisconsin, graduating with a Bachelor of Arts in 1931. 
He then went on to attend medical school at Washington University, 
graduating with an MD in 1933. As so often happened in that era of 
surgical training, he trained at several different hospitals including a 
rotating internship at the Episcopal Hospital in Philadelphia, from 
January 1, 1934 to December 31, 1935. He then took a surgical 
internship at Vanderbilt University Hospital in Nashville, Tennessee 
from November 1936 to June of 1937. He spent six months at the Presbyterian Hospital 
in San Juan, Puerto Rico and finished his surgical residency at the Louisville City 
Hospital in 1939. 
 
He served in the army from 1940-1946. Rumor has it that he thought physicians were 
not worthy of automatic rank, so he went in as an enlisted man. However, he was soon 
promoted to the rank of an officer. He entered private practice in 1946 in Milwaukee, 
Wisconsin where he was an attending at Columbia Hospital, Milwaukee County General 
Hospital, St. Luke's Hospital, and the Veterans Administration Hospital. It was at the 
latter institution that he spent considerable amount of time as a consultant running his 
surgical service. Every surgical resident at the old Marquette (later to become The 
Medical College of Wisconsin) surgical service rotated through Dr. Schroeder's service. 
He was a tough and demanding teacher whose interest was in the best care for the 
patient, as well as making sure that the young men he trained got the very best he could 
offer. He had strict criteria, holding the senior resident responsible for any and all 
activities on his service. Although the rotation was difficult and the men who trained 
under him may have disliked his rigidity, they are all grateful for his teaching. He is often 
commended as one of the shining lights in their surgical education. 
 
His effort in the general community of surgery was in the ethical practice of surgery. He 
became a member of Wisconsin Surgical Society and sat on their ethics committee. As 
one of the senior members of the present Milwaukee surgical community relates, during 
ethics committee meetings, if you did not go along with Dr. Schroeder's opinion you 
spent lengthy hours in discussion as he persuaded you the right way of thinking. 
Wherever the Wisconsin Surgical Club went in the United States, surgeons knew and 
respected him. 
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